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Yard lines:

 We have made some changes in how the classes are a

r-

ranged in the yard at morning assembly. Thank you to all parents for 

their co

-

operation in leaving space clear for supervising t

eachers

-

 

the yard certainly seems to be more settled and serene in the mor

n-

ing which in turn helps the boys to settle more quickly. 

 

Meetings with teachers:

 Parents are always welcome in our school. 

We w

ould ask that if there is a pressing matter which you need to 

bring to the attention of your son’s teacher, you send in a note w

ith 

him. This will ease congestion in the yard at our busiest time as 

even a small delay can lead to the children become distrac

ted. 

Teac

h

ers are generally happy to have a brief word at end of school 

day. For more serious matters, we would always urge you to make 

an appointment.

 

Punctuality.

 Each of us can probably recall that feeling of self

-

consciousness and embarrassment which we experienced when a

r-

ri

v

ing late for a lecture or meeting. It is probably no less difficult for 

young children to arrive late, missing the chat of the l

ine and that 

i

m

portant ‘settling time’. Do please try and ensure that your son gets 

to school in time for line up as it will help him to get th

e most out of 

the day. Similarly, many children are now involved in co

-

curricular 

activities in Belgrove. Again, it is very impo

rtant to arrange to have 

your son collected on time from these events. 
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Healthy Lunches

: Pending the review of the healthy lunch policy, please pack healthy 

foods for school lunches. We do allow one small treat on Friday only. Please be min

d-

ful of foods which are not ‘infant

-

friendly’

-

 e.g. oranges and select easily peeled fruit 

or pre

-

peel and cover with cling

-

film.

 Your son will be encouraged to bring home any 

uneaten food items and wrappings. This may help you to more accurately gauge his 

food requirements

 

Standardised testing

: This has now been completed and test results as well as teacher 

observation have given valuable guidance a

s to which pupils might benefit from extra 

help from our learning support team. 

 

Christmas shoebox appeal

: We are hoping that th

e pupils will once again support this 

very worthy cause. Details to follow

 

R

etirement:

 Mr. Syl Currin will retire on 5th November after 31 

years service as caretaker here in Belgrove. He has been a key co

m-

p

o

nent in the ‘mix’ of talents and skills which has made Belgrove the 

happy and successful school it is. We wish Syl, his wife every bles

s-

ing and a long and happy retirement. His children, we know, are 

loo

k

ing forward to seeing more of him. Go néirí go geal leat Syl! 

 

 

Scooters and bikes

: 

All

 children must walk these once they pass 

blue gate at entrance to school 
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enior Boys’ School.

 We are hopeful that, having acquired fine raw material, 

replete with excellent ball

-

skills and a can

-

do spir

it, Mr. Frankie Byrne and 

his staff will get to compete for some silverware this year. We are hoping to 

send supporters to these

 matches.  

 

GOAL

: Rinne na páistí 

gaisce

π

 nuair a bailaiodh thart ar 

€

1050 mar 

urraiocht

¥

 d’obair GOAL san Aifric agus níos faid

e 

i gcéin?

. 

Togha fir

!

á

 

Hallow’een safety

. Tá an Samhain 

beagnach buailte linn

β

 

and we would urge parents to be mindful of fire 

safety. 

 

School planning day:

 1

st

 November has been selected 

as the planning day for the 4 schools on the campus.  School closed

 for boys 

on 1st November.
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-
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â

-
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Windows

. The new windows are a great success both in terms of heat rete

n-

tion, soundproofing and ease of ventilation. Some wet finishing and painting 

as well as the installation of the windows in the h

all and along the corridor will 

be completed during Hallowe’en.

 

Parents’ Association.

 Laura Broy and Dervela Gray have completed

 their 

terms as chairperson and secretary respectively and I am sure you would join 

me in thanking Laura and Dervela for all the

ir work on your behalf over the 

last several years. The new chairperson is Gráinne Power and once again, we 

would encourage you 

to get involved in your  Parents’ Association

 

Show and Tell:

  If any parent or grandparent has an interesting “show and 

tell” id

ea, please let the teacher know and we can arrange a suitable time to 

visit the class.

 

Yard Duty

: Many thanks to our ‘

meitheal

’ 

of volunteer parents who have 

made such a difference in the yard. Míle buiochas!

 

Dressing up for Hallowe’en

:  Children are allowed to dress up on Friday 22nd      

October, but they should not be so elaborate a

s to interfere with class work, or going 

to the astro turf or swimming pool

 

Labelling

: The lost property pile is already growing so do please label each 

item, but most especially tracksuit tops.

 

Bugbustin

g. 

Please check your child’s hair and do let us know if you notice 

anything ‘untoward’. Bugbusting kits available from Jo Garry 

in the school 

yard in the morning. This approach uses information about the life cycle of 

the louse and is very successful when 

used properly.

 

Science week

: 7

th

-

14

th

 November. Any parents involved in science or health 

professions available to give talk to 

a class about their work? Could you help 

out by helping children present a simple and safe science experiment?     

Co

n

tact Mrs. O’ Keefe through office.

 

St. John the Baptist Junior Boys School

 

Seafield Road West

 

Clontarf

 

Dublin 3

 

 

Telephone:  8336539

 

Fax:             8533045

 

Email

:         belgrovejbs@eircom.net

 

Website:     www.belgrovejbs.ie

 

 

Upcoming Events
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·

 

    

Maths Week October 9

th

-

14

th

 

·

 

    

Photographer for junior infants on October 19

th

 

·

 

    

Music in the classroom

-

 21

st

 October

 

·

    

Scho

ol Closed Mon 25th October

—

Monday 1st November, inclusive.  

 

·

   

West Midlands Theatre Company

-

 16

th

 November 

 

                             Priomhoide:  Mr. John O’Sullivan

 

 


